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SUBJECT

Recommendations of the Citizen Oversight Committee on Conservation Futures for allocation of program funding for Conservation Futures and Parks Levy open space projects.  
SUMMARY
Each year, the Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee prepares recommendations for Conservation Futures Tax and Parks Expansion Levy project allocations.  These recommendations are incorporated into the budget review process for the following year’s county budget.  The Chair of the Citizen Oversight Committee will present recommendations of the COC for project allocations for 2012.  

BACKGROUND

King County Code and Motion 12587 provide for a process for an annual allocation of Conservation Futures Tax (“CFT”) and Parks Expansion Levy funds through a citizen based review managed by the Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee (“COC”).  The COC will present their 2012 recommendations, including the factors influencing those recommendations.  These recommendations will be transmitted by the Executive as part of the 2012 budget recommendations.  
CFT funds are collected County-wide as a dedicated portion of the property tax and are, in accordance with state law and King County Code, available only for the acquisition of open space and resource lands.  The CFT tax rate is $0.0625 per $1,000 of assessed value, the maximum allowed under state law.  CFT is expected to generate approximately $7,765,000 for acquisition programming in King County for 2012. 

Parks Expansion Levy proceeds provide funding for acquisition of open space and trails in unincorporated King County and its cities, recreation programs, and capital improvements for the Woodland Park Zoo.  Approximately $20 million of the levy is anticipated to be dedicated to unincorporated King County open space acquisitions over the six-year life of the levy.  The Parks Expansion Levy is expected to generate approximately $4,376,377 for acquisition programming in King County for 2012.

ATTACHMENTS:

1.  Recommendation for the allocation of 2012 Conservation Futures Tax Levy Collections and 2012 Parks Expansion Levy Open Space Acquisition Funds by the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee
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